TARZANA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL



October Board Meeting Minutes

October 25, 2011
Providence Tarzana Medical Center

North Conference Rooms 

18321 Clark Street, Tarzana, CA 91356

1. Call to Order by TNC Vice President Kathy Delle Donne at 7:08 p.m. Pledge of Allegiance. Welcoming Remarks.  Roll Call: Linda Abrams, Kathy Delle Donne, Barry Edelman, Max Flehinger, David Garfinkle, Harvey Goldberg, Joel Jaffe, Paul Lawler, Eran Heissler, Evan Levi, Murdoch Pourkhani, Denyse Selesnick and Sussan Weidman.  Absent: Al Abrams, Joyce Greene, Chris McManus, Robert Sarvian and Ken Zeitz. Excused: Len Shaffer.
2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting: The board approved the board meeting minutes as corrected from the TNC Sept. 27, 2011 meeting. The board then approved TNC’s Special Meeting minutes.
3. Approval of monthly financial statements – (Goldberg/Lawler) moved that TNC accept the Financial Statement as of Sept. 30th, 2011.  The motion carried unanimously.
4. Remarks by representatives of public officials: Sherri Adams, known for her work with seniors, is now working with Councilmember Zine’s office. She gave a report on behalf of Octaviano that stated: Councilman Zine voted to approve an increase in the sewer fees ($2.00 per month for the average customer) which will go toward wastewater treatment. A meeting for principals in the Council District was to take place that week. The Councilmember is voting against a motion that would make homeowners responsible for repairs to their sidewalks. Mecca Park’s grand opening was a success.
5. Public Comments – None.
6. Outreach Budget – (Goldberg/Flehinger) moved, “Resolved, that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee, that TNC allocate $3,000 for expenses for the Outreach Committee from its Outreach Budget as follows: Outreach Events- Four Street Fairs $1,000, Outreach Events-Senior Symposium $1,000 (not to exceed 20% of the cost of the NC's participation) and Advertising-General Outreach (including flyer printing for events, giveaways, data base purchase and etc.) $1,000.” The motion carried unanimously.
7. Land Use: 18751 Ventura Blvd. (corner of Ventura Blvd. & Burbank Blvd.) – (Delle Donne/Heissler) moved, “Resolved, that based upon the recommendation of the Land Use Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council approves the request to install 2 new channel letter signs on the building at 18751 Ventura Boulevard.” The motion carried with one abstention (Edelman).  Kathy reported that the building is a former bank that has been vacant for some time. The signage is to advertise an Armenian TV studio. 
8. 18585 Ventura Blvd (OneWest Bank) (Delle Donne/Weidman) moved, “Resolved, that based upon the recommendation of the Land Use Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council approves the request to remodel the buildings façade.” The motion carried unanimously.
9. 18919 Ventura Blvd - (Abrams/Selesnick) moved that TNC give conditional approval to this plan pending receipt of the documents they referenced regarding their parking agreement with Wilbur Medical.” (Goldberg) made a friendly amendment requesting Land Use first accept and review the agreement. The friendly amendment was accepted. The motion carried on a roll call vote with two opposed: (Edelman, Garfinkle). Kathy explained that this was a request for a change of use from existing retail (formerly DecoBrass) to both a medical/dental office and retail; to allow a reduction of 10 required parking spaces and to update signage. (Land Use Committee had a “no recommendation vote.”). The applicant, orthodontist (Dr. Acaban), spoke about the project which requires a change of use permit. The retail section would be for 4,600 sq. ft. and the medical office would be 2,300 sq. ft. The issue was a lack of parking spaces. Twenty-one parking spaces were needed with a waiver for them to find ten additional spaces.  Dr. Acaban said she has signed an agreement with Wilber Medical for the ten spaces for a year with options for the future. 
10. 5411 Etiwanda Ave. (across from Providence Tarzana Hospital) - (Delle Donne/Abrams) moved that, “Resolved, that based upon the recommendation of the Land Use Committee, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council supports the construction of the medical office building at 5411 Etiwanda with a net gross area of 85,518 sq. ft. with a reduction of five parking spaces from 428 to 423 with conditions.” (See conditions). The motion carried unanimously. Tom McCarty, the Land Use consultant for the applicant, Linden LLC, addressed the board on the project at Etiwanda and Clark.  A zoning hearing was to take place on Nov. 18th to discuss conditions for this project. Kathy stated that the medical office building will be four stories above grade with three stories below for parking.  The parcel is on a C2-1VL zoned parcel in the Ventura/Cahuenga Boulevard Corridor Specific Plan area.
11. Office Lease – (Goldberg/Flehinger) moved, “Resolved, that the Tarzana Neighborhood Council approves the renewal of the lease for office space at the Tarzana Community and Cultural Center for the period of July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012 at the rate of $350.00/month (annual rent of $4200.00).” The motion carried unanimously. Harvey stated that the amount was previously approved by the board. (Paul Lawler recused himself from this vote).
12.
Committee Reports
Outreach –Denyse Selesnick talked about the Fall Festival, the Taste of Encino and signage/banners for outreach events. 
Budget – Harvey Goldberg discussed the requests he’s received for organizational funding. The next budget Committee meeting takes place on Nov. 16th.
Transportation – Max Flehinger reported that Ventura Blvd. is being resurfaced from Reseda to Wilbur in November. The Governor signed Assembly member Blumenfield’s bill allowing regulation of attached, mobile signage. Sylmar NC passed a motion similar to TNC’s on the Integrated Transportation Plan. Nov. 16th is the next Transportation meeting. 

Energy & Environment Committee – Joel Jaffe reminded the board about the Nov. 10th Solar Seminar. He spoke about events he’s attended at other NCs regarding solar systems. He asked for the board’s support in filling the room for his solar seminar.
Land Use: Kathy reported that the Zoning Administrator approved the permit for a board & care facility on Topham for 15 beds. A hearing on Etiwanda Medical takes place on Nov. 15.

12. Board Member Comment – Max reported that the TNC board retreat will be held on Nov. 8th at Braemar CC for the purpose of doing long-range planning. David asked for follow up on the trees planted by L.A. Conservation Core that have died or are missing. Kathy said the CC will replace these trees. Sussan suggested a certificate be presented to PALS for their work revamping Mecca Park. The board praised the work done at the park and the community’s response. Denise said a 501C3 is being formed to fix up the Senior Center in time for the West Valley Senior Symposium on May 12, 2012. Eran said he would be attending the West Valley Police Department’s Disaster Preparedness meeting. 
13. Meeting Adjourned at 9:27 p.m.
Minutes by Pat Kramer, Kelly Services








































